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To whom it may concern

I met Frank Tillman in April 2001 when he was on site at the University Of Western Sydney (Australia) to upgrade our Libraries Solaris Network to the Sun Microsystems latest release of their Solaris 8 Unix Operating System.

We have over 1,000 client logins, and we consider this system to be mission critical as our Library has such a diversity of people depending on it in Australia, (and the rapid use it is dramatically increasing from all over the world). Our Network hosts the Libraries Oracle based “Voyager” catalog software system. 

This should have been a straightforward process of some 4 hours duration as only a single server was involved.

However, the Library server had been utilized for purposes other than those intended and certain software and configurations significantly impacted upon the upgrade as lengthy negotiations were undertaken and finally applications had to be removed and saved elsewhere.

This certainly showed Frank’s years of experience in not only knowing the intricacies of the hardware but also being able to get into the mind of the local staff and come to a quick understanding of what was being done to our Network.

The claims made by local staff as to the importance of maintaining the various adds-on were calmly and effectively deflected by Frank, who was able, to provide alternatives better suited to the Library's needs and which were not in conflict with those of the Library system provider.

By keeping one step ahead, and maintaining a calm, professional demeanor, Frank was able to diffuse a potentially explosive situation whilst ensuring that local relationships were not adversely affected.  Throughout, Frank ensured that Library Management (as represented by myself and the Library Systems Manager) were fully informed of the situation and its potential implications for the Library's contractual agreement with the system supplier.

Had Frank not kept us informed at all steps, we may have found ourselves in breach of contract and thus without the necessary support from our system supplier.  By working through an 18 hour day with both Library and IT staff, Frank was able to successfully complete the upgrade, ensuring that the needs of the library (the client) and those of the system supplier were paramount and not secondary to the 'wants' of other areas of the University.

We greatly appreciated Frank's time and efforts on our behalf to achieve this upgrade.

Yours etc

______________________________________

Robyn Benjamin



r.benjamin@uws.edu.au   




Associate University Librarian

TEL +61 2 9852 5892

University of Western Sydney 

FAX +61 2 9852 5940
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